VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Regular Meeting

December 9, 2008

5:30 PM

A Regular Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on December 9, 2008 at 5:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

Mayor Hignight
COUNCIL MEMBERS:
Sherrill Bradford
Samuel Seely
Kimberlee Smith
EMPLOYEES:

Janet Verna

Turner Wilson

VISITORS:

See attached list.

ABSENT:

Terri Racher
The Mayor called the meeting to order.

 Pledge of Allegiance

FIRST ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers
The Mayor stated there were no Purchase Requisitions to approve.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.

There were no questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Approval of Minutes
Councilor Seely made a motion to approve Minutes for the regular meeting on November 12, 2008 with the corrections.

Councilor Smith seconded the motion.

Councilor Seely identified the corrections.
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford:  For

Councilor Smith:  For
Councilor Seely:  For

None Opposed.

Motion Passed
NEXT ON THE AGENDA 
Approval of Resolution #08-17 regarding Policy for Works of Art
Councilor Bradford made a motion to approve Resolution #08-17 regarding the Policy for Works of Art.
Councilor Seely seconded the motion.

The Mayor asked if there were any comments or questions.

The Mayor stated the Resolution covered both donations and loans.

The Mayor stated there currently were donations and loans on display at the Museum and in Village Hall, but the need for an official policy became apparent when a piece of art with a sizable value was offered on loan to the Library.
The Mayor identified Terry Aiello as the owner of the art work who had offered the Library the loan.

The Mayor stated he researched a suitable policy and developed Resolution #08-17.  He also reviewed the Village insurance policy and discovered only Village owned artwork/property would be covered by the policy up to $50,000.  
In the case of a donation, the artwork would become property of the Village and it would be covered by the Village insurance policy.   
In the case of a loaned piece of art work, the Resolution clearly stated the owner would have to provide proof of insurance or sign a waver releasing the Village of any liability. 
Discussion followed regarding the Resolution. 
The Mayor asked if there were any additional questions regarding Resolution #08-17.

Councilor Bradford stated the Museum had been accepting items for years, and it had always been understood that the Village would not be liable. 
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford:   For
Councilor Seely:  For

Councilor Smith:  For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed
The Mayor offered to provide Terry Aiello a copy of the Resolution for his review after it had been signed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Discussion of Employee Incentive Check
The Mayor stated every year the Village employees were given an incentive check in December.

The Clerk reviewed the amounts:  $100.00 for full time employees and $50.00 for part time employees.

Councilor Bradford asked if this included the student employees.

The Mayor stated it did not.

The Clerk stated the students were employed by the County.

Councilor Seely moved to approve the employee incentive checks.
Councilor Bradford seconded the motion.
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.
Councilor Smith:  For

Councilor Seely:  For
Councilor Bradford:  For

None Opposed.

Motion Passed
NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Discussion of Banner Design for Corona Public Schools

The Mayor stated a sample banner design had been prepared.  A black and white copy of the design was in the packets for review.  
The Clerk passed a color sample of the design for the Council to review.

The Council was in agreement with the banner design.

The Mayor stated a vote was not needed since the banner had been approved at a previous meeting.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Public Works Update- Turner Wilson
New Water Tank:  Mr. Wilson reported to the Council that scratches had been made in the tank during construction, and he was very disappointed with the current condition of the new tank.  He informed the Council that the scratches could be repaired with a painting process.  He updated the Council on the discussion that had taken place on December 8, 2008 with Lone Mountain Contracting regarding the scratches and a few other issues.   Mr. Wilson stated he had let Lone Mountain know the condition of the new tank was unacceptable, and it would have to be fixed before the Village would accept completion of the new tank. Lone Mountain had agreed to correct the issues before completing the project.    Mr. Wilson reported when the new tank went on line it would double the water storage capacity at Red Cloud.

Water Treatment Plant:  Mr. Wilson reported the Water Treatment Plant would not be delivered as scheduled.    Adedge had not received the payment for Pay Request #1 and was refusing to ship the equipment.  
The Clerk stated the problem was due to the W-9 not being processed by the Department of Finance.  The W-9 had been submitted on November 9, 2008 and had been held up somewhere along the line.  A pay request check could not be cut without the W-9 being in the system. 
The Clerk reported there was nothing the Village could do until the W-9 was processed.

The Mayor asked the Clerk to call again to inquire. 
Huey Lane Water Improvements:  Mr. Wilson reported the Rachers and Montells had completed their water line to the Village limits.  Mr. Wilson reported he would begin work on the Huey Lane Water Line after Christmas.  Mr. Wilson estimated it would take a minimum of two weeks to complete the work.

Gas System:  Mr. Wilson stated a new anode had been installed near the teacherages to increase the cathotic protection on the south end of Franklin Street as it had been discovered to be low.   The installation was successful and returned the cathotic protection to the required compliance level.
Solid Waste:  Mr. Wilson reported Solid Waste was running well.  Mr. Wilson stated he had relocated construction dirt in the yard in order to not cut off access to the recycling areas.  He also announced any future brush needed to be placed on the east side of the pile.
Wastewater Treatment System:  Mr. Wilson reported Cone Construction was currently working on a concrete pour in the yard for the headwork’s part of the treatment plant, and for the man holes on Main Street.  Mr. Wilson also reported Cone had completed the last segment of the Forced Main on Main Street and had prepared for installation of the Dosing Tank.
The Clerk asked Mr. Wilson if he had heard back from Cone on the bid from the landscaper for the second drip system.
Mr. Wilson stated Cone had not heard back from the landscaper.
Mr. Wilson discussed the importance of a second drip system for the athletic field.  He stressed the benefits of having a shallow summer system to promote healthy grass and a deeper winter system to avoid freezing.   If the region experienced a period of very cold weather a shallow drip system could freeze, and not allow the influent to flow.  This would cause a serious situation with the operation of the entire system.  Mr. Wilson felt strongly that the second system would insure the disposal of influent year round.
The Mayor discussed the additional costs for the second drip system, the metal office/lab building and the Hwy 54 crossing.  He stated additional funding would have to be procured before any of those items could be started.  The addition of the second drip system to the existing list really didn’t make much of an impact to the overall problem. 
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion Items from the Mayor

Projector, Screen and Movie License: The Mayor stated the Friends of the Corona Library had offered to purchase a projector, screen and movie license for the Library.  The Mayor stated the Library was planning to do “Teen Movie Nights” featuring a movie that had been made from a book.   The Mayor stated he had researched the price of those items and found the lowest possible price of $1266.17.  He stated the “Friends” had already approved a purchase for $1500.00. The Mayor asked the Council if they would approve the Village paying for these items and be reimbursed by the “Friends” after the purchase was completed.  
All were in agreement.

Discussion followed regarding usage of the new equipment.
Meeting Dates:  The Mayor asked about setting meeting dates.
The Clerk stated there was no need for a second meeting in December.

Employee Holidays:  The Mayor asked about what the employees wanted to do the Fridays after the holiday for both Christmas and New Years.

Discussion followed regarding the employee schedule.
All were in agreement that the employees would be off on Friday the 26th and Friday the 2nd.  Leave time or working on Presidents Day would be used in exchange for paid hours.

Holiday Party:  The Clerk reminded everyone the Holiday Party would be on Saturday, December 13th at 6:00 pm.

Adjournment
Councilor Seely made a motion to adjourn.

Councilor Smith seconded the motion.
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford:   For
Councilor Seely:  For

Councilor Smith:  For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed
Approved
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